
Dear Sponsors: 

  Greetings in Christ name hoping and praying that all of you are in good health and condition, 
First of all I would like to apologize for the late and not updated report due to our busy 
schedule thank you so much for all your continue prayers and support to the ministry here 
in Calasiao in the past few months we celebrated are 10th year Church Anniversary many 
visited and accept the Lord Jesus Christ as their personal savior and we are following them 
up for Bible studies , some of them are not continuing, and some of them continue to attend, 
we have also started children ministry from other places and also last year we have baptize 
members, In this year we will start new outreach In San Fabian and Orbiz Tondo. Please 
continue to help us in prayer to go back in United State to raise funds for our Church and our 
mission outreach we are hoping that God will open the door for us to go back in State. Many 
ministries wanted to start, but because of lack of expenses we can’t start other events or 
other places we are also planning Youth Camp this coming May and Vacation Bible School 
for the growth of the young people we pray also that God will provide our financial and many 
to save and surrender their life as a full-time ministry, we also like to ask for help my sister 
is dying were asking for your prayers that God heal my sister. 

My sons are grown to fast Joshau and Jeremiah James are now graduating in senior high 
school and coming to collage, we pray that God continue to help us and our first born child 
is already in the bible college Benjamin is also becoming grade 11 and Julia is becoming 
grade12 in august 2024 and Nehemiah is graduating elementary and one more thing we 
adopted a new kid his name is Jasper he was abandoned by his own parents so we decided 
to adopt this child , walking and sleeping in the street and we also hoping that Jasper will 
grow knowing Christ as his personal savior we would like to ask prayer in this kid to grow and 
God use him, And once again thank you for your support and caring for us may God bless all 
of your family and church.  
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